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LT. GOV. WICKER APPOINTS TASK FORCE

TO HELP PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES BETTER 

USE INFORMATION AGE TECHNOLOGY

Lieutenant Governor Dennis A. Wicker today named a special task force to make recommendations on how the state can help citizens with disabilities take full advantage of technology as it relates to government and the services it provides.  Software programs used by state government are not always user friendly for people with disabilities.  And many state government web pages are not fully accessible for people who are visually impaired. 

Wicker said, “We need to fix these problems.  We want people with disabilities to have access to all the information available from state government on the Internet.  The North Carolina web page must be completely accessible to our citizens with disabilities.

We also want our state workers with disabilities to be able to utilize the latest technologies in performing their jobs.  All the software programs we use in state government must be user friendly to people with disabilities.”

The Task Force on Technology and Accessibility for People with Disabilities will be made up of state employees, including those with disabilities, representatives of advocacy groups for people with disabilities, representatives from high tech companies, and several members of the Information Resource Management Commission (IRMC).  Secretary of Administration Katie Dorsett will chair the Task Force.

"Problems with electronic accessibility to state government information and services is something that can be fixed, if we all work together," said Dorsett.  "My goal is for North Carolina to be known as a "tech-friendly" state to all of its citizens."  

The Task Force is expected to begin meeting later this month and have recommendations to the IRMC sometime next year. It is estimated that nearly 20% of the state’s population have disabilities, while there are several thousand citizens with disabilities who are state employees.

 “Making technology accessible for our citizens with disabilities is the right thing to do.  In fact, I believe we have a legal and moral obligation to do so.  It also will save money.   Because most people with disabilities want to work rather than rely on government assistance. And clearly technology in the information age can provide many more job opportunities for people with disabilities,” said Wicker.
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